FOCUS on the FUTURE

fall 2019

Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund

Inspired by the impact his wife's career as a pediatrician had on the Midland community, Bhupen Agrawal contacted Midland Memorial Foundation earlier this year to establish the **Sudhi Agrawal**, **M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund.** While visiting with Bhupen, he eloquently spoke of Sudhi's challenges and triumphs throughout her career. It was evident that her passion as a pediatrician was driven by her commitment to ensure that proper and high-quality care was provided to her patients.

Sudhi has described the uniqueness of Midland being the loyalty of families that would often return to her practice for care as they transferred in and out of Midland due to the oil economy. She has deep appreciation to everyone who helped take care of her patients with so much love and care any time of day or night. The Agrawals are confident that by establishing an endowment fund the support from the fund will ensure these resources are available for many years to come.

Sudhi was involved in the establishment of Premier Physicians, and had a successful career as a pediatrician



Sudhi and Bhupen Agrawal

serving our community for over 30 years. Today, Sudhi, Bhupen and their two sons (Amit and Anurag) serve the Midland community by devoting their philanthropic efforts to worthwhile causes. Midland Memorial Foundation is grateful to the Agrawals for their continued support of health care in our community by establishing the **Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund.**

If you are interested in learning more about establishing a named endowment fund in honor of a loved one or how to support high-quality healthcare in Midland, please contact Nancy Woodman.

IN THIS ISSUE

PAGE 2 MMF Nursing Scholarship Program

PAGE 3 Update: Pharmacy/NICU Construction

PAGE 4 Gifts of Oil, Gas and Mineral Rights

PAGE 5 Contributions

PAGE 7 Endowment Funds





MMF Nursing Scholarship Program

Over the years, the Foundation has had the opportunity to support hundreds of employees seeking nursing degrees. The generosity of our donors has propelled this scholarship program over the last decade and significantly impacted the care available to our patients. The scholarship program is designed to assist employees at any point in their career, however, assisting an employee at the very beginning of their journey to become a nurse is exceptionally rewarding to see.



Lisa Dagley and her family celebrating her graduation from nursing school.

Lisa Dagley interviewed for the MMF Nursing Scholarship Program in the summer of 2014 when she made the decision to switch careers as a certified surgical technologist and pursue her life-long dream of becoming a registered nurse. Lisa has said that her biggest motivation comes from her three children and wants to show them that even when things are tough, we can't give up. Her inspiration comes from the basic idea of helping someone through a difficult time in their life. After graduating with her Associate Degree in Nursing in May 2018, Lisa soon decided to pursue her Bachelor of Science in Nursing degree and is expected to graduate in the spring of 2020. Lisa said that it is because of the Foundation's support, and the generosity of our donors, that she has been able to advance her education and make her dreams a reality.

Lisa is just one of the many examples of how your contributions to the MMF Nursing Scholarship Fund make an incredible impact on an individual's life, which overflows to impacting their families, the patients they care for, and how they contribute to the wellbeing of our community. Please consider making your next donation to the MMF Nursing Scholarship Fund to assist Midland Health employees, like Lisa, seeking advanced degrees.



UPDATE: PHARMACY/NICU CONSTRUCTION

Pharmacy

The Conference room area is no longer recognizable, as it has been completely gutted out to make way for new drug compounding rooms, IV storage rooms, and director/pharmacists offices. Construction crews have been trenching the floors for new underground plumbing and electrical pathways that will support the new Pharmacy. New framing started at the end of July and sheetrock is being installed throughout the month of August. To date, the only major capital approval for the new Pharmacy has been for two new drug carousels for a total cost of \$459,800. The carousels are automated technology used in the Pharmacy to organize, manage, and track medication inventory; reducing labor and space requirements compared to static shelving.

Budget for the new pharmacy: \$4,216,545

Anticipated completion date: 12/6/2019

Total dollars committed by MMF Donors: \$3,500,000







NICU

Demolition of the area that will house the new Level III NICU has been completed. Crews removed existing walls and AC ducts to make way for the new NICU floor plan layout. The new floor plan consists of 1 Isolation Room, 5 Private Rooms, and 12 beds in three 4-bed pods. In addition, the floor plan will have medication rooms, equipment storage, exam rooms, and physician on-call rooms. Electricians are currently preparing electrical panels with new breakers to support the new electrical load that will include patient monitors, infant incubators, and beds. New framing started at the end of July along with in-wall rough-ins.



Anticipated completion date: 11/5/2019

Total dollars committed by MMF Donors: \$10,021,272.77*

* \$1,000,000 endowment fund included in total









Gifts of Oil, Gas and Mineral Rights

Oil and Gas Production in the United States is on the Rise.

As America moves to energy independence, you may be one of those leading the way. At the same time, precious metals are increasing in demand and in price. If you own land or an interest in land with any of the following, we can help you avoid taxes.

Gift of All or a Portion of Your Land

You can receive the most direct tax benefit by giving all or part of your ownership interest in your land to a qualified charity. With the help of an appraiser who specializes in valuing this type of donation, you receive an income tax deduction for the value of the portion you give. This reduces your income and provides immediate tax savings while supporting the

causes important to you.

Gift of Royalties

A common problem for oil and mineral rights holders is income that pushes them into the upper tax brackets with higher rates and fewer deductions. Landowners can agree to give a portion of their royalties to a qualified charity for a term of years. The landowner will not be taxed on the income. By making a gift of your royalties, you can achieve your charitable goals while lowering income and saving taxes.

Life Estate

When you give a charity a life estate in your land, you may continue using the land for as long as you live. Even though the land will not pass to charity right away, you receive an immediate income tax

deduction for the present value of the remainder interest. The charitable deduction is useable up to 30% of your adjusted gross income and may be carried over up to five additional years if not used the first year.

Charitable Remainder Trust

To maintain the most income while also maximizing charitable intent and charitable deductions, place your land into a charitable remainder unitrust. You receive an income tax deduction and payments based on a percentage (such as 5%) of the trust's value each year. Because the production will likely add more than 5% to the trust annually, the trust has the potential to grow and pay you more each year. After a lifetime of payments to you, the remainder goes to help further our mission.

This information is not intended as tax, legal or financial advice. Gift results may vary. Consult your personal financial advisor for information specific to your situation.

Copyright 2015 Crecsendo Interactive, Inc.

If you are considering gifts of oil, gas and mineral rights to the Midland Memorial Foundation, please contact Nancy Woodman at (432) 221-1572 or at nancy.woodman@midlandhealth.org.



Thank You for Your Generous Contributions

Cumulative contributions received by Midland Memorial Foundation between April 25, 2019 and August 1, 2019

THE MEMORIAL SOCIETY

The Beal Foundation

THE CORNERSTONE SOCIETY

Mr. and Mrs. Word B. Wilson

THE PATRON SOCIETY

Dr. Sudhi Agrawal and Mr. Bhupen K. Agrawal B. R. Greathouse Testamentary Trust Mr. and Mrs. Michael Black Howard Hodge Unitrust

THE FOUNDERS SOCIETY

Mrs. Nancy Gibson
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Hall
Head for the Cure
Mrs. Denna McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. Herb Rehders
Warren Charitable Foundation

THE LEADERS SOCIETY

Mrs. William N. Beach Mrs. George H. Glass Estate of Helen G. Harrison Mr. and Mrs. Billy J. Sneed Mr. and Mrs. Jack D. Swallow

THE LEADERSHIP COUNCIL

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Allen Ms. Donna Amos Basin Aviation Reverend Danny Bisbee Mrs. Jack E. Blake Mr. Leon G. Byerley, Jr. Ms. Becky Carter Mr. and Mrs. Bill Carter Ms. Kim Carter Mrs. Dolores Dodson
Dr. and Mrs. Joel E. Dyer
Dr. Brenda Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ezell
Fitz-Patrick Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Floyd
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Folger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. Barron Frith

Ms. Delisa Gutierrez Mr. and Mrs. James Harvey Mr. and Mrs. Garry E. Hicks Mr. Michael Hochman Kaye B. Horchler

Mr. and Mrs. Bert G. Johnson Barbara Tom Jowell Robyn Kedzie Dan M. Leonard Mr. Joe P. Liberty

Mr. and Mrs. Cadell S. Liedtke Mr. and Mrs. Scooter Magee Mr. and Mrs. Steve Masters Mr. and Mrs. Leslie G. McLaughlin

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Meyers

MMH Employees Mr. and Mrs. Paul Morrow

Mr. C. Shawn Mowles

Dr. Eileen Piwetz and Mr. James Piwetz

Dr. and Mrs. Harold Rubin

Brittany Selph

Mr. and Mrs. Chip Smith

Ms. Helen Stafford

Dr. and Mrs. John B. Staub

Mrs. Lisa Williams Mr. Todd L. Wilson Ms. Jane Wolf

Mr. Marvin L. Zoller

Thank You for Your Generous Contributions

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF FRIENDS AND LOVED ONES

Nicole Balderrama
Betty Byerley
Kenneth Carter
Max and Billie David
Richard Gibson
George Glass
Louisa Holmes
Mrs. Bobbie Cowan Huckaby
Robert Vance Klemme
James Lucas
Allen McGuire
Lynn Munn

Thomas Borue O'Brien Gary Painter Mrs. Beverly Pevehouse Vina Rahlfs Betty Rudd Sidney K. Smith Rebecca Wegner Jenna Welch Brooks White

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF FRIENDS AND LOVED ONES

Barbara Conner Kimberly and Russell Meyers





Named Endowment Funds

Midland Memorial Foundation Endowment Fund

*Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund

Alsup Family Endowment Fund

Aggie E. Anguish Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Kathy Blackwell, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Herb and Elizabeth Blankinship Endowment Fund

Brent G. Blonkvist, M.D. Infant and Children's Endowment Fund

Dr. Edward "Pete" Carter Anesthesiology and Operating Room

Endowment Fund

Reid and Ellen Jo Caskey Endowment Fund

Viola M. Coleman, M.D. Endowment Fund

Peggy and Bob Cowan Emergency Room Endowment Fund

Nadine Craddick Endowment Fund

J.D. Crawford Endowment Fund

Jimmie and James Currie Family Endowment Fund

Linnie Hall Davidson, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Louise and Decker Dawson Endowment Fund

Sue and John Robert Dorr Endowment Fund

Susie and Don Evans Endowment Fund

Lois and Richard Folger Endowment Fund

John W. Foster, Sr. M.D. Endowment Fund

Edith Anderson Garst and Robert M. Garst Endowment Fund

Richard and Nancy Gibson Endowment Fund

Glendorn Equipment Endowment Fund

The B. R. Greathouse and Helen Greathouse Endowment Fund

Arden and Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund

Kelly Rhodes Grover Endowment Fund

Paula and Jim Henry Endowment Fund

Herd Family Endowment Fund

Patsy Hochman, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Nancy S. Hull Endowment Fund

Bettye and Lanny G. Ice, Sr. Endowment Fund

Thomas P. Ingram Endowment Fund

K. M. Jastrow Endowment Fund

Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund

Ann M. Kleine Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

The Klingensmith's Endowment Fund

LaForce Family Endowment Fund

Nancy and Joe Liberty Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman ACC Endowment Fund

Edwin H. Magruder, Jr. Endowment Fund

The Marquez Family Endowment Fund

Larry and Dorothy Melzer Physician Recruitment

Endowment Fund

Midland Pathologists, P.A. Endowment Fund

Bascom Mitchell Family Endowment Fund

Bill and Eva Mitchell Endowment Fund

Wayne and Jo Ann Moore Endowment Fund

Morrow Family Endowment Fund

NICU Endowment Fund

D'Ann and John R. Norwood Endowment Fund

Ortloff Engineers, Ltd. Endowment Fund

Barbara J. O'Shaughnessy Endowment Fund

Hal and Sweetie Peck Endowment Fund

Roni and Wes Perry Family Endowment Fund

The Pevehouse Family Endowment Fund

Charles H. Priddy Endowment Fund

Pruett Family Endowment Fund

James H. Purvis Endowment Fund

The Randee and Jack Rathbone Family Endowment Fund

John J. Redfern, Jr. Endowment Fund

R. Joan Rhodes Endowment Fund

Rogers Family Endowment Fund

Marilee and Ed Runyan Endowment Fund

Billie G. Ruppe, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Dorothy Turner Scharbauer Endowment Fund

Roxane and Ben Strickling Family Endowment Fund

Joseph G. Suckarieh, M.D., Heart Institute Endowment Fund

The Lissa and Cy Wagner Endowment Fund

Billy Ray "Pee Wee" Watson Endowment Fund

Nancy and Woody Woodman Endowment Fund

Charles M. Younger, M. D. Endowment Fund

^{*} Designates newly established endowment funds

BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Executive Committee

Rosalind Redfern Grover, Chair
Joseph I. O'Neill III, Past Chair
Anne Johnson, Secretary
Larry Edgerton, Treasurer & Nominating Chair
Barbara Tom Jowell, Development Chair
James M. Alsup, Governance Chair
Steven H. Pruett, Investment Chair
Tevis Herd, Oil and Gas Chair

Nancy R. Anguish Javaid Anwar Barry A. Beal Michael Black Craig A. Campbell Nadine Craddick Mary de Compiegne Sue Dorr Don Evans Richard Folger Nancy Gibson Paula A. Henry Bob L. Iones Mary B. Kennedy Ann M. Kleine Stephen W. Kuzmich Timothy A. Leach Cadell S. Liedtke Paul L. Morris Wes Perry Margaret Purvis Glenn A. Rogers, D.D.S. Douglas Scharbauer

Gwyn Sparks Roxane R. Strickling Tim C. Thompson Georgia Trobaugh Terry Wilkinson Modesta Williams Celia Wilson Charles M. Younger, M.D.

Governors Emeriti

Gregory W. Bartha, M.D. Sue Starr Boldrick Thomas M. Bruner John C. Dorn W. W. LaForce, Jr. Edwin H. Magruder, Jr.

HONORARY BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Hugh Box, Pecos, TX Marvie Burton, Alpine, TX Larry F. Buxton, M.D., Horseshoe Bay, TX Marj Carpenter, Big Spring, TX Sharon Halfmann, Garden City, TX Dennis Haralson, Seminole, TX Delmon Hodges, Fort Stockton, TX Lanny G. Ice, Sr., Monahans, TX Eva Mitchell, Kermit, TX Terry Schul, D.D.S., Crane, TX Jimmy Stallings, Stanton, TX Andrea Warnke, Andrews, TX

MEMORIAL FORUM

Aron Marquez, *Chair* Jenni Hord, *Vice Chair*

Robin Brown Jeremy Earl Robert Horton Elizabeth Woodside Jones Katie Joyner Ryan Kayanagh Todd Meade Lindsay Owens Jill Pennington Chelsea Sheppard Noble Starnes Becky Wetendorf

The Leadership Council \$1-\$999
The Leaders Society \$1,000-\$4,999
The Founders Society \$5,000-\$24,999
The Patron Society \$25,000-\$99,999

The Cornerstone Society \$100,000-\$499,999
The Builders Society \$500,000-\$999,999
The Memorial Society \$1,000,000-\$4,999,999
The Pillar Society \$5,000,000+



400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway | Midland, Texas 79701 | 432.221.1569 | FAX 432.221.4699 | nancy.woodman@midlandhealth.org